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Attention: Clerk of the Washington State Supreme Court
 
I am writing to urge the Court to reject the proposed amendment to CrR 3.2 and CrRLJ 3.2.  The
many problems with these proposed amendments have been described at length in the comments
submitted by numerous prosecutors, judges, and others from around the state and I share in their
concerns.  The amendment essentially serves as a blanket automatic 90% reduction of any bail
amount set and does not impose liability for the full amount if the defendant flees or otherwise
violates conditions of release.  In addition, the justification provided for the proposed amendment
does not recognize that the entity that posts security has an incentive both to assist the defendant in
complying with the conditions of release and appearing for court and to assist in returning the
defendant to court if conditions of release are violated.  In contrast, the amendment increases the
ability of third parties with no connection to the case, such as “community bail funds,” to post bail
on serious offenses without regard to the risk to the public and the risk that the defendant will fail to
appear.  The posting of bail by such a third party creates no incentive for the defendant  to comply
with conditions of release or to appear for court.  Finally, the proposed amendment appears to be a
solution in search of a problem, as courts already have complete discretion to order an appearance
bond, which is satisfied by posting 10% of the amount set and an agreement to pay the remainder if
conditions of release are violated.  Such an appearance bond does not require doing business with a
bail bond company.  In this context, it appears that the proposed amendment is more about
stripping trial judges of their discretion than it is about creating new options. 
 
For all of the above reasons – as well as those stated in other comments to the Court on this
proposed rule change – I respectfully request that the proposed amendment to CrR 3.2 and CrRLJ
3.2 be rejected.
 
Sincerely,
Patrick Hinds
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Patrick Hinds (he/him/his)
Chief Deputy, Economic Crimes & Wage Theft Division
King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
516 3rd Avenue | Seattle | WA | 98104
Office: (206) 477-1181
Email:  Patrick.Hinds@kingcounty.gov
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